News story: GLD are currently
experiencing issues with the phone
lines

Callers may have problems getting in touch with GLD, as we are currently
experiencing technical problems with our phone lines.

The issue is being investigated by engineers.

The GLD switchboard number is working, so please re-direct your calls to 0207
210 3000.

Government response: Statement on
positive steps being taken in Brunei

Statement on positive steps being taken in Brunei — GOV.UK

FCO spokesperson statement on His Majesty The Sultan of Brunei’s de facto
moratorium on the death penalty and commitment to ratify UN Convention
Against Torture

A Foreign and Commonwealth Office spokesperson said:

We welcome the announcement made by His Majesty The Sultan of
Brunei on Sunday 5 May, in particular, confirmation that the de
facto moratorium on the death penalty will apply to the Sharia
Penal Code, and also His Majesty’'s commitment to ratify the United
Nations Convention Against Torture.
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Following the implementation of the final phases of the Sharia
Penal Code in Brunei on 3 April, the UK and others raised deep
concerns about the potential impact on human rights and freedoms in
Brunei, including for the LGBT community. It is clear that our
message has been heard. The announcement by His Majesty
demonstrates the importance of engaging in respectful dialogue and
diplomacy to address sensitive issues.

The assurances provided by His Majesty the Sultan are positive and
go some way to addressing our anxieties about the human rights
situation in Brunei. We urge Brunei to build on these assurances
and formalise its commitment to respect individual freedoms and
minorities.
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